
 
 
 
 
 

19 December 2022 
 
 
Grant of Waiver for Submission 
 
(Section 37(1) of the Resource Management Act 1991) 

The Manager, Environmental Policy, Wellington Regional Council, acting under authority 
delegated by the Wellington Regional Council, grants a waiver under section 37(1)(b) of the 
Resource Management Act 1991 (the Act), for the further submission to be received from 
Beef + Lamb New Zealand on 21 December 2022 after the time period for submissions closed 
(5:00pm 19 December 2022). 

 
The reason for the extension is as follows: 

 
• To enable the submission lodged by Beef + Lamb New Zealand received after the close of 

the submission period to be accepted. 
 
In making this decision Wellington Regional Council has given consideration to the following 
matters, as required by section 37A(1) of the Act: 

 
• the interests of any person who the Council considers may be directly affected by the 

extension; 
• the interests of the community in achieving adequate assessment of the effects of the 

proposal; and 
• the Wellington Regional Council's duty under section 21 of the Act to avoid 

unreasonable delay. 
 
 
 
Tim Sharp 
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Acting Manager / Kaiwhakahaere Matua, 
Environmental Policy 
tim.sharp@gw.govt.nz  
Mobile: 021 951 880 
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